From: Robertson, John (Sheriff's Department) 
Sent: Friday, January 25, 2008 2:46 PM
To: McDowell, John
Cc: Hallman, John L.
Subject: Permit Application: Hall (Duncan Horse Facility) APN#34-212-004
The Napa Sheriff’s Office (Problem Oriented Policing Program, Deputy John Hallman) has been addressing numerous issues with this applicant and the listed location.  While progress has been made in the area of dust control, the impact on the “residential” neighborhood has required our attention on numerous occasions. We have been dispatched to neighborhood disputes, speeding vehicles, verbal harassment and threat of physical assault.   It is evident to our staff that the applicant is operating a commercial business at this location.  If this permit is granted there is no reason to believe that these issues will go away and it will continually require our law enforcement services.  It is our recommendation that the use permit be denied to this commercial training stable.

The Sheriff’s Department does not have jurisdiction by law on this project.

Captain John Robertson
Napa County Sheriff's Department
1535 Airport Blvd., Napa CA 94558
E-mail: jroberts@co.napa.ca.us
P- (707)259-8717
F- (707)299-4200
